
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

File: 5704.00 

December 17, 2014 

Mr. Jonathan Waldner 

Oakland Colony 

Box 18 

Carroll MB  R0K 0K0 

geraldw78@gmail.com  

 

Dear Mr. Waldner: 

 

Re: Oakland Colony Wastewater Treatment Lagoon 

 Environment Act Licence No. 3113 

 

This is in response to a letter of September 16, 2014 from Daniel Burns of Burns Maendel 

Consulting Engineers Ltd. to Bruce Webb of this office concerning an alteration in the size of the 

above noted wastewater treatment lagoon.  The letter explains that the constructed dimensions of 

the secondary cell of the facility are 106.0 m by 34.8 m, for a total useable hydraulic storage 

capacity in both cells of 7,209 m
3
.  This results in a daily capacity of 31.3 m

3
/day, sufficient to 

service a population of 114 people.   

 

We are satisfied that the environmental effects of this alteration in the size of the facility are 

insignificant in view of the long time period anticipated before the colony reaches this size.  As a 

result, the alteration is hereby approved pursuant to Section  14(2) of The Environment Act.   

 

If you have questions on this matter, please contact Bruce Webb at bruce.webb@gov.mb.ca 

or (204) 945-7021.   

 

Yours truly, 

 

“original signed by” 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

Director 

 

 

c: Public Registries 

 Daniel Burns, P. Eng., Burns Maendel Consulting Engineers Ltd. 

 Don Labossiere, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

 Tim Prawdzik, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

 Peter Crocker, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch  

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 

www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
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